REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday June 6th, 2015
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Pat Beharry, Audrey Bruch, Gaylene Spence, Norma Barber, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Sandra Benson, Dale Wilde, Don Norman, Nancy Welta 
Guest: Mo Adams

Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Add  7.3  Christmas party – Leslie Mortin
Add 7.4  Presentation to the Board re: Standbys – Mo Adams

Add 7.5  Free-play fill-ins – Norma Barber
Motion by Audrey Bruch, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  April 18th, 2015
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to adopt the minutes of April 18th 2015, as circulated.   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of  April 18th, 2015
3.1 Re: 5.0 – Pat Beharry said that she decided that it was not necessary after all to pursue the matter re: Sask Power. She indicated that she had misinterpreted the initial information
3.2 Re: 12.0 - Pat Beharry indicated that the financial report did not reflect the payment of honorarium as per decision of April 18th.  Norma Barber said that she had inadvertently forgotten to include in her financial statement, but that it would be reflected in the next statement and reported as such at the AGM.
4.0 President’s Report

President Joan Quinlan reported re: follow-up to the in-camera meeting held at the Club on 
May 5th, 2015.  This meeting dealt with a disciplinary issue.  Joan reported that she had

proceeded as per the recommendations of the meeting.  That is, a letter on behalf of the Board 
was sent to the individual regarding the consequences of his actions, a copy of which letter 
will remain on record at the Club.  In addition, as per ACBL guidelines, a letter was also sent 
to the ACBL, outlining both the situation, and the consequence that was determined.
5.0  Financial Report
Norma Barber presented the financial statement to May of 2015.  It reflects a YTD loss of $3059.25, which if it were to include the honorarium mentioned in 3.2 above would more correctly be $3659.25.  It was noted that Community Bridge profits of $3986 were instrumental in keeping our losses from being much higher.  
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Pat Beharry, that we accept the financial report as presented and that the financial statement be forwarded to Eli Fluter for audit prior to the AGM. Carried.
6.0   Old Business
6.1    Nomination Committee 
                Pat Beharry reported on behalf of Shirley Strohan.  Shirley informed the Board of the 
  
   following: 

· Of the existing Board, four members will not be standing for re-election: 


  Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Don Norman.  
· Of the existing Board, seven members will let their names stand.  
       Executive:  Joan Quinlan – president, Nancy Welta – vice president, 

        Norma Barber – treasurer, Ilsa Krukoff – secretary
  Members at large: Leslie Mortin, Gaylene Spence, Dale Wilde.   
· Four other Club members have agreed to let their names stand for members at large:   
   Marilyn Drever, Larry Hall, Greg McNamara, Joanne Petrychyn.
               The Board wishes to extend its sincere thanks to Shirley Strohan for agreeing to chair the 


   Nomination Committee, and also for the great work she did in expending time and effort in 
   finding people willing to stand for election. It was noted that having experienced players, 
   newer players, someone to represent the “working folk”, and both male and female players 
   really helps to give the Board balance. 


   It was also noted that at present we have 11 people willing to run for Board positions.  
  
   According to our bylaw, we can have between 11 and 13 people.  Therefore, there is still 
   room for two more nominations before, or at, the AGM before a formal election would be 
   needed.

       6.2
  AGM agenda 
   Joan Quinlan asked for input into the format and content of the agenda.  The following 
  
    suggestions were made:

· Committee Reports (Strategic Planning) – under Old Business (each committee chair or other representative from the committee to give a brief report – approx. 2 min. each)

· Motion from the Board re: free plays – under New Business (will be presented by Pat Beharry, on behalf of the Board).

· Two motions passed at April 18th meeting – under President’s report

7.0  New Business

       7.1   Director Slip Errors  
 
   Norma Barber pointed out that generally in any given month there are some errors made on 
   director slips.  She has been informing the director, as a matter of awareness, whenever 
 
   such errors occur. The Board felt that notifying a director when there is a discrepancy and 
   then having them rectify the problem is the correct way to go, as Norma ultimately has to 
   balance the books.
        7.2   Don Norman’s projections

   Don Norman sent all Board members, via email, an operating projection which extends to 
   the date of Lease Termination in 2018.  The Board felt that this was a valuable projection to 
   share with members at the AGM.  It was noted that certain figures should be focused on and 
   hi-lighted.  For example, Don’s figures indicate that the expense per player per game as of 
   May /2015 is actually $8 / game.
        7.3  Christmas Party
                Leslie Mortin said that the people from Sedley who catered previously will no longer be

   catering.  Leslie will check into Charlotte’s Catering out of Moose Jaw, to see their 
  
   availability, cost, and what they could provide. 

        7.4  Presentation to the Board re: Standbys – Mo Adams

  Mo Adams said that she was not attending the meeting to defend or extend the standby 
  
   system.  Rather, she wanted to share her thoughts regarding whether the Board should

   try to have statistical information in place to address the reasons for the impending change.


  - Firstly, she recognized the time and effort involved in setting up the original list and in the 
   follow-up emails / phone calls to remind people on the list.  She indicated that if the 
 
   system were to continue for another year, she and Sandra Benson would still be willing to 
   be the ones to look after these tasks.


   - Secondly, she said according to their calculations, if every standby assigned came on their 
   assigned day, did not play, and went home with a free-play certificate in hand, the cost of 
   these free-plays would be $714 for the fiscal year.

    - Thirdly, she noted that the above figure does not reflect accurately the cost to the Club for 
    a variety of reasons, which include:



-some people don’t accept the free-play, but instead consider it a donation to the Club



-standbys who play do not cost the Club anything, and in fact enable the Club to 


   collect $7.00 from the person who gets to play because a standby was available.



-providing for someone to come and play when he/she does not have a partner makes 

   for a more contented member, who may in fact come more often to play. 


    - Finally, Mo made the case for perhaps collecting statistical information to better justify 
       the change to members. We do not have the figures that show how often standbys

       actually play, nor how often standbys get and use free-plays on a subsequent occasion. 

                 The Board thanked Mo for attending, and for sharing her thoughts and calculations with 


     the Board.

                 Subsequent discussion:

                  -It was noted that this was a motion that was passed.  Therefore, it should be presented at

                  the AGM as such.  Members are of course free to express their thoughts at that time.


     - It was noted that it would be good to have figures to help explain the decision.


     -There was general discussion about free-plays and the fact that we do not have a break-


     down of the various free-plays that are used at the Club.  Therefore a statistical analysis is 
     difficult. One thought was that free-plays could be coded in some way (perhaps by colour)  
     so that the treasurer would have a clearer indication of their source. For example, lesson 
     free-
plays are already marked as such, so more easily tracked.

                  -It was noted that there will already be fewer free-plays in other regards as well.  For 
 
      example, the people who duplicate boards have arrived at a decision as a committee that 
      they will provide this as a volunteer service to the Club, and not be given free-plays.

      7.5  Free-Play Fill-Ins


Norma Barber brought to the attention of the Board that a situation arose where a pair who 
were at the Club to kibitz volunteered to play in a game in order to fill a table, thus avoiding a 
sit-out for the remaining players.  The Board felt that in such a situation those players should 
only be allowed to play if they paid their game fees. The Board stressed the difference 
between this situation and one where a volunteer plays with a paying player who would 
otherwise not have a partner for the game.  In the latter circumstance, the volunteer should 
indeed play for free. However, the first circumstance would set an unacceptable precedent of 
pairs playing for free, thus both being able to enjoy a free game and possibly winning master 
points to which they should not be entitled.  Better that there be a sit-out than starting such a
precedent. 

Norma will advise game directors of this policy.  

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
              No report
      8.2  Facilities Maintenance
.
-Joan Quinlan gave a huge thank-you to Norma Barber for her persistence in contacting mall 
management repeatedly to get our air conditioning functioning. 

-It was noted that in the individual bathroom, both sink and toilet now have mysterious

 permanent green staining which appears to be from paint.  Audrey Bruch said she has tried to
 remove it, but to no avail.

-Dave Sabier has been fixing lights and ballast in the cloak room, and has submitted a bill

     8.3  Game Management 

Nothing further (dealt with in issues above) 

      8.4  Education Committee

Gaylene Spence reported on the meeting of the Standing Committee of Thurs June 4th, 6:00pm
· There will be minor changes in the lesson content, but 8-lesson blocks will continue

· Joyce Butler had submitted an idea to hold second lesson block, which falls after Christmas, on a different night than Monday, in order to allow for new players to continue playing in Monday games if they so wished, while still taking lessons. This idea was discussed by the committee, and it was decided to allow for the flexibility of class input into any decision about whether to make such a switch.  Gaylene said that the feeling she got from some members of last year’s class was that they had arranged their schedules to allow for Monday evening bridge, and were not anxious to make changes.

· Free-plays given to new players after set of lessons:  This proved to be very popular, and brought players out to continue to play.  Gaylene felt that this motivator resulted in people continuing on with duplicate, even though they had earlier expressed that they were only taking lessons to improve their social game.

· Gaylene checked the membership list for the next fiscal year, and noted that 12 of the new players have taken out a membership.

· Advertising:  Gaylene will use the same ad as last year for the Leader Post.  She indicated that there may be money available from the District if applied for.  This would cover the cost not covered by ACBL.  We might even be able to recoup some money from last year.  Gaylene is checking into this.

· Wednesday night mini-lessons:  We intend to start these beginning in July (3 lessons on doubles), followed by 2 lessons in August (topics to be decided).  Following that, we plan to offer pre-game mini-lessons on a regular basis on Wednesday evenings (exception:  not prior to team games).  Volunteer instructors will need to be sought, and topics will be generated to suit the needs and interests of the newer players.
· 2/1 Lessons:  We are hoping that these can be provided, perhaps in a Saturday series.  We are checking with a possible instructor to implement this idea, targeting intermediate players.

· We are hoping to add another committee member, from the rookie ranks, in order to better gain the perspective of the newer players.

· Next committee meeting June 16th, 6:00 pm

NOTE:  During the June 4th meeting, there was discussion about the attendance issue on Thursday evenings.  We recognized that this is not a mandate of our committee, but our discussion did result in input to pass on to the Board.
· Darian Cozart had suggested that having an educational component associated with this game might result in a greater draw.  Topics would be suited more to the intermediate player.  The committee thought this an idea worth considering, but was unsure of format or implementation.
· During discussion, suggestions were made for game changes, in particular in light of the fact that Thursday afternoon and Thursday evening have the same restriction <1000mps.
Would it help if we made this game different?

· One suggestion was to consider a flip-flop of Tuesday and Thursday afternoon games, with non-life master moving to Thursday.  Another was to consider a flip-flop of Tuesday and Thursday evenings.  It was decided that neither of these ideas was good, as most players in the existing games have for a long time planned their other activities, etc, so that they can play in these games.

· One suggestion was to consider reducing the mp limit on Thursday evenings to encourage newer players, who may feel less intimidated to play in a <500 game than a <1000 game.  It was noted that generally most of the players playing now have well under 500 mps.  We have tried a variety of mp ranges and games, without success.

The Board listened to the above ideas, and generally agreed that it would be good to consider something different.  They agreed that flipping games was not the answer.  They did not think that reducing mps would necessarily encourage more participation.  Instead, the Board thought it might be good to come up with some “out-of-the-box” thinking. 

 
- Audrey Bruch suggested a fun format of an open game where players draw names 
  to pick a partner for the evening.  She thought it would be an interesting way to

  get to know and play with more people.   The Board really liked this idea, and 
  
  thought it could be made even more social (bring food).  There was discussion about 
  whether this could be a sanctioned game, hence with mps.   There was also 
  
  discussion about considering other formats / fun events.

It was decided that the first step would be to leave this with the Promotions committee, under Pat Beharry, to discuss possibilities further.

9.0  Club Management  

Trophy / Awards list has been submitted by Jan Anderson.  Audrey Bruch has the list, and will be looking after engraving etc.  Question re: Dick Anderson trophy – engraving to be done at the same time. 

-Joan Quinlan has the free-plays for the game that follows the AGM and for the award winners.
 Audrey Bruch volunteered to sit at the door and hand out free-plays to those who arrive by 6:00

10.0  Tournament Chair
          Tournament Chair for fall tournament is Rose Dunitz
11.0   Date for the next meeting: Tuesday June 30th, 2015, AGM 6:00pm, brief Board meeting to    follow.

12.0  General Discussion   
-Leslie Mortin said that she has handed over to treasurer Norma Barber $100 as profit from the     sale of beer and wine.  In addition, there is a $65 float.  
-Percentage Jackpot –It was reiterated that the treasurer should not need to deal with any money from this fun event.  
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